SEA-KING DISTRICT 2

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
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Monday, August 31, 2020
Minutes
Present:  Kim Eng, Brent Kawaguchi, Jim Walker, Pat McCarthy, Glenn Hoogerhyde, Chad Pohlman, Ernest Policarpio, Cindy C-Wilson, Mike Lloyd, Wes Newton, Colleen Lowell, Tom Doyle

Absent:  Cathy Schick, Dennis Sheline, Lori Oviatt, Mark Allen, Corey Sorenson
1. Welcome to the 2019-20 Board members:  Mike Lloyd – WOA, will join Cindy C-Wilson on the board and eventually take over for her.

2. Approval of Monday, June 1, 2020, Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P to approve.


3.  Sea-King Budget Items

a. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 41,782.18
Savings:
$ 26,559.77
b. Review of Vouchers: Vouchers # 22084 through # 22085 for a total of  
$ 9,051.09.  M/S/P to approve
c. Review of 2019-20 Budget.  Colleen reviewed the end of the year figures for last year.
d. Reviewed and approved the 2020-21 Budget with potential of no income or the worst-case scenario, no income and expenses from culminating events based on where we are with Covid.
i.  Reserve Fund - $40K.  The board will keep these in reserve and dip into it as is necessary this year.
ii.  Excess Funds.  The board M/S/P to not distribute the $28,342 in excess funds from last year, but to use them to help fund this year’s budget because of the health crisis.
iii.  Service Fees.  The board agreed to request service fees from schools understanding that they are crucial to funding the District’s budget and eligibility and any playoffs that might occur.
iv.  Director Salary

1. Many of the District Directors applied for PPP Loans with the idea of helping the district.  DD salaries are the largest expense of the District Budget.  The Board did not wish to take steps to cut that salary at this time, preferring to wait until we know more in the spring.  
v.  Eligibility Expenses as of now will still be incurred.  We will continue to fund the Eligibility Chair position as he still has duties as we approach the new WIAA seasons after Jan 1.  We may be able to save some money on the eligibility committees, but we may also have more hearings based on using Covid-19 as the hardship.
vi.  WSSAAA Dues.  The board will continue to pay WSSAAA Dues for our High School Athletic Directors, especially when we are collecting service fees and because it is a critical time for school ADs to have the liability coverage that comes with membership.  
vii.  Other Expenses.  The Sea-King Board will continue to pay the WIAA Liability insurance premiums for the leagues.  WIAA met with the insurance company on Monday and will put those in place.  The premium will be last year’s plus a 4% increase this year.
viii. The Sea-King Board requested that we acknowledge that we will be dipping into our $40K reserve fund and that it was created just for a purpose like this.  We have several possible iterations of a “worst case scenario” this year.  If we can’t play sports after Jan. 1, we still have expenses and the reserve funds should cover those.  If we do play, but can’t have any fans and therefore only expenses from those contests with no income, then we would reduce those reserves nearly completely.  If that were to happen, it is possible that we would have to have a special assessment to either cover expenses for this year or to rebuild the reserve fund some.  We don’t anticipate that, but wanted to lay out all possibilities so that our schools can anticipate all options.  The board is committed to providing sports opportunities and to handling the budget in the most professional and appropriate manner.
4. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Pat McCarthy
a. Pat reviewed all the WIAA Committees and their Chair for the upcoming year.

i. Of interest to District 2 is the “Glue” Committee being chaired by Tim Thomsen.

ii. Governance Committee chairs Harlan Kredit and Paul Manfred are moving forward with discussions about how we can improve our governance and should be presenting amendments this winter.

iii. A new committee chaired by Mick Hoffman for Parents will be implemented this year to provide information and input for our families.

iv. A Seeding Committee will be headed by Greg Whitmore to look at how we will be seeding our tournaments for culminating events.

v. Anyone wishing to serve on any of the WIAA committees should contact Pat McCarthy or Cathy Schick.
b. All Athletic Directors have participated in a webinar this spring/summer to show us the new eligibility paperwork and website so that we can most effectively help our families through the process.  Thanks to WIAA staff for their efforts to make this information relevant and easy to navigate.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board President Report:  Wes Newton
A. Violations.  No Reported violations.
B. League Reports
a. Metro League.  Waiting for WIAA to determine culminating events so that we can schedule contests.  Every school in league is starting out on-line.

b. Kingco League.  The league meets once each month with all league members.  The second meeting of the month is held by classification.

c. Sea-Tac.  No Report

d. Emerald Sound.  No Report

e. Middle School.  No Report
C. School Director Report – Lori Oviatt.  No Report
D. Official’s Corner – Cindy C-Wilson, Mike Lloyd
a. The WOA Conference was held online this year.
b. The NASO Conference was also online with nearly 7000 attendees.
c. The WOA has started its own Diversity/Equity/Inclusion (DEI) Committee and has surveyed membership to determine training and protocol.  This is an ongoing committee.
d. Cindy C and Tom will set a date in mid-November for the league reps and the assignors to gather to look ahead at the upcoming seasons and to plan for Covid responses and to respond to the number of officials who are willing to work during the outbreak.  About 30% of the officials have indicated that they can’t work because of age or other health conditions until the virus is under more control.
e. Schools will be using Arbiter Games to schedule contests and officials; associations will use Arbiter Pay to pay their officials this year.  We will be testing out the system during the Season 2 sports this year.
f. Officials will be using online meeting for officials throughout the state this year.  So if we have input, this should be a great sharing tool for all.
g. Officials are concerned about Covid Protocols for contests and who is responsible for those being in place at schools.  Can we cancel contests if they are not in place?  How will Contact Tracing work?  Many details have to be worked out to make this safe for everyone.
h. Cindy C and Tom will need to meet to talk about our Districts non-WIAA Middle Schools since they are not using Arbiter Pay and may not be paying L&I.  So we need to develop some procedures for those schools.
i. Mike Lloyd is working on recruiting of officials.  There are three primary groups they are drawing from:  former athletes, coaches, parents of former athletes.  We also discussed how the official’s associations might work with schools to both recruit and to train older student athletes to officiate freshman or JV games in the coming year as our pool of officials may be lower than normal.  Cindy C and Mike will take that back to the WOA Board for more discussion.
E. WSSAAA Report – Brent.  No Report
F. Updated Executive Board Calendar.  Tom presented an adjusted calendar which moves the September and November meeting later in the month so that they occur after WIAA Board meetings which will provide us with more up-to-date information for our use in scheduling tournaments.  We will also move the June meeting till after that last state event in June.  The board calendar is available on our website.  Tentative Eligibility dates are also available, but realize that those dates may be changing depending on WIAA recommendations for seasons and on estimated numbers of appellants.  
G. District Tournament Allocations and Culminating Events.  We are on hold with this until the WIAA makes a determination this fall.
H. 2020-2021 Sea-King Dist. 2 Committees.  WIAA asks each District to have a standing committee for hearing appeals.  
A. The Sea-King Ejection Appeal Committee consists of:  Tom Doyle, Chair, Cindy C-Wilson, Mark Thompson, Kim Eng, Jeff Lowell, John Appelgate,  Lacey London, Sam Jackson
      7.    Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom Doyle
A. Correspondence. 
B. District By-Laws & Constitution will be emailed to schools rather than mailed this year.  It is available online as well.

C. Because of the addition of a number of schools, Sea-King District 2 will have 6 votes at the Representative Assembly each year rather than our four or five from the last cycle.  We will distribute those votes as follows:
a. Year 1:  Kingco (Pat Bangasser); Metro (Lacey London); Emerald Sound (Britt Atack); Sea-Tac (Dennis Sheline); Kingco #2 (TBD); Emerald Sound (TBD).

b. Year 2:  Kingco (Pat Bangasser); Metro (Lacey London); Emerald Sound (Britt Atack); Sea-Tac (Dennis Sheline); Metro #2 (TBD); Sea-Tac #2 (TBD)

c. Leagues should provide the names of their second representative to Tom as soon as possible.


D. Next Meeting:  Monday, September 28
